品明治

*

西文

4

-

绝密★考试结束前

2022 学年第一学期浙江省七彩阳光新高考研究联盟返校联考 高三年级英语学科试题

飞工烈烈。 1.本试题卷分第1卷(选择题)和第11卷(非选择题), 共8页,满分150分,考试时间120分钟。

- 2.答题前,在答题卷指定区域填写班级、姓名、考场号、座位号及准考证号。
- 3.所有答案必须写在答题卷上,写在试卷上无效。
- 4.考试结束后,只需上交答题卷。

第1卷

第一部分 听力 (共两节,满分 30 分)

做题时, 先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后, 你将有两分钟时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项, 并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。 每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15

B. £9.18

C. £ 9.15

1. Where are the speakers?

A. In a museum.

B. In Anna's house.

C. In a furniture shop.

2. Why did Jim go fishing?

A. To make a dish.

B. To have fun.

C. To make friends.

3. How many children does the man have?

A. Three.

C. Five.

4. What did the man think of his trip?

A. Terrible.

B. Just so-so.

C. Great.

5. What are the speakers talking about?

A. Mark's performance in class. B. The teacher's classes.

C. Mark's new teachers.

第二节(共15小题; 每小题1.5分, 满分22.5分) 听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选 出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5 秒钟; 听完后, 各小题给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. How is John feeling?

A. Excited.

B. Upset.

C. Calm.

7. What does Joanne plan to do?

A. Stay up studying.

B. Give up the exam.

C. Ask her professor for help.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. What is the purpose of the campaign?

A. To build an animal shelter.

B. To raise money for animal shelters.

C. To encourage people to adopt animals.

9. How much money has the man spent in helping animals?

A. \$7,500.

B. \$5,000.

C. \$10,000.

10. What is most probably the woman's job?

A. A journalist.

B. A teacher.

C. A writer.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

11. What's the woman's trouble?

A. She broke the cooker.

B. Mr. White didn't offer hot water.

C. Mr. White failed to keep his promise.

12. What does the flat owner want to do?

A. Increase the rent.

B. Ask Lisa to move out at once.

C. Let Lisa pay her rent in advance.

13. What should the flat owner do according to the man?

A. Make an oral promise.

B. Make a new agreement.

C. Give a reasonable notice.

听第9段材料,回答第14至16题。

14. What is the probable relationship between the two speakers?

A. Husband and wife.

B. Teacher and student.

C. Colleagues.

15. Why doesn't the woman accept the man's offer at first?

A. She is exhausted.

B. She has never played tennis.

C. She is not interested in sports.

16. What kind of person is the man?

A. Helpful.

B. Impatient.

C. Unconfident.

C. To spend Christmas.

听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。

17. What did the speaker think of his experience at the airport?

A. Tiring.

B. Satisfying.

C. Awful.

18. Why did the speaker go to Tucson?

A. To see beautiful sights.

B. To travel on business.

19. Why does it take more time to get to the gate?

A. They have fewer workers to help.

B. Travelers take more luggage.

C. Security procedure has been changed.

²⁰. What happened in the end?

A. He had to take a later flight. B. No one gave up their seats.

C. He finally boarded the plane.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018 官方网站: www.zizzs.com



阅读理解(共两节,满分35分)

第一节(共 10 小题: 每小题 2.5 分,满分 25 分)

下(共 10 小题: ¹⁹ 从^{每题}所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题纸上将该项阅读下列短文,从^{每题}所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题纸上将该项 涂黑。

I had passed the higher secondary examination when I had to give up further studies. I had to be carning something to help the family budget. One day a letter came to me from an office for an interview. I was both happy and nervous; I was the only teen.

On that particular morning, I got ready. I put on the best clothes. They didn't catch people's eye, but they were clean and suitable. I took particular care to clean and polish my pair of shoes. Knowing the difficulties of transport, I started with plenty of time on hand.

I reached the office before the appointed time. When my turn came, I was trembling, I think, but I went quietly and entered closing the door carefully behind me. The manager asked me to be seated. He asked me why I was giving up my studies and remarked that I seemed to be too young for the job. I said that I was willing to learn and to work as hard as possible. "Have you any other plans?" he asked me. I said that if I got the job, I would improve my qualifications by joining an evening class. "Young man", he said, "If we do select you, you will have to work right from the bottom and work your way up depending on your performance." I replied that I was young without experience and I couldn't expect anything better. But if I failed, it would not be due to any lack of willingness on my part.

It was my first interview, and I know it would not be the last. So I was not very much excited. On the contrary, I felt easy that I had gone through it and got some experience. But I did get the job all right. And here I am writing this essay on leave from office, sitting for my first university examination.

- 21. Why did the writer give up his further studies?
 - A. He failed in the examination.
 - C. His family was too poor to support him.
- 22. When did the writer write this essay?
 - A. Right after his first interview.
 - C. During his work before leaving office.
- 23. What can be the best title for this passage?
 - A. My first job.
 - C. My work experiences.

- B. He showed no interest in studies.
- D. His family didn't want him to go to university.
- B. During his university examination.
- D. Before his second try for a job interview.
- B. My poor family.
- D. My first interview.

B

Whether you're a citizen, consumer or investor, it is fast becoming a key life skill to make out greenwashing, a word meaning a company claims that its products are environmentally friendly but actually not green at all. Misleading or not proved claims about benefits to climate can make it harder for people to make informed decisions. They can also weaken real efforts by companies to clean up their act and deal with the climate crisis.

The basic problem is a lack of clarity. Indeed, when it comes to spotting greenwashing, it can actually be more helpful to focus on the color grey – because it is the many grey areas that have helped make greenwashing appear in particular places. These grey areas might be around measurements, definitions, best practice, standards or regulations. Even the language we use is very imprecise, leaving lots of room for

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



vagueness, confusion or complete cheating. For instance, what do words such as "green", "sustainable" and vagueness, comes vaguen

These problems are increasingly important when it comes to the greenwashing of investment products, such as pensions and investment funds. In recent years, there has been a sharp rise in consumer demand for funds that invest according to environmental, social and governance criteria, often referred to as ESG funds. According to the financial data provider Morningstar, the value of assets(%) held in UK funds grew from £29bn at the beginning of 2017 to £71bn by the end of 2020.

With that much money at risk for high profits, misleading claims can effectively hamper the flow of money and resources into really green new plans and businesses, preventing global efforts from dealing with the climate emergency. "I describe it as the 'teenage years' of responsible investing, with a lot of experimentation, and a lot of people trying out new things." says Ashley Hamilton Claxton.

- 24. Which of the following can be called greenwashing?
 - A. A product that is claimed to benefit the climate.
 - B. A product that can been washed in a green way.
 - C. A product that is absolutely environmentally friendly.
 - D. A product that is claimed to be green while not the case.
- 25. What's the major cause of the problem of greenwashing?
 - A. The product's description is not clear.
 - B. The language isn't grammatically right.
 - C. There are no such words as "sustainable".
 - D. The company doesn't say it's "green" and "eco".
- 26. What does the underlined word "hamper" probably mean?

B. clarify

C. stop

D. divide

- 27. What can you infer from the last paragraph?
 - A. Much money enables high profits.
 - B. Responsible investing is still at its early stage.
 - C. More money is invested in real green businesses.
 - D. A lot of people are unwilling to try out new things.

Harvesting drinking water from wet air around the clock? Now this technology is close to the theoretical ideal aim.

As real-world tests on the roof of an ETH building in Zurich revealed, the new technology can produce at least twice as much water per area per day as the best current passive technologies: the small experimental system with a pane (一格玻璃) diameter of 10 centimeters delivered 4.6 milliliters of water per day under real-world conditions. Larger devices with larger panes would generate more water as a result.

The researchers demonstrated that under ideal conditions, they could harvest up to 0.53 decilitres of water per square meter of pane surface per hour. "This is close to the theoretical maximum of 0.6 decilitres per hour, which is physically the greatest amount." Iwan Hächler says. He is a doctoral student in Dimos Poulikakos's (ETH Zurich) Thermodynamics Group.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



Other technologies typically necessitate wiping condensed (冷凝的) water from a surface, which Other technologies typically necessary necessary that the surface of the condensed water would hold on to the surface and the condensation. The ETH Zurich representation of the condensation of the condensation. become unusable, preventing further condensation. The ETH Zurich researchers coated the underside of the pane in their water condenser with a novel superhydrophobic (extremely water-resistant) coating. As a result, the condensed water beads up and runs or jumps off on its own, "Unlike other technologies, ours can truly function without any additional energy, which is a significant advantage," Hächler said.

The researchers' goal was to create a technology for water-stressed countries, particularly developing and emerging economics. They believe that now is the time for other scientists to further develop this technology or combine it with other methods, such as water desalination, to increase their yield. The coating of the panes is relatively simple, and larger water condensers than the current pilot system should be possible. Several water condensers could be positioned side by side to piece together a large-scale system, similar to how solar cells have several modules set up next to each other.

- 28. Why are the numbers used in Paragraph 2-3?
 - A. To show the strengths of the present technology.
 - B. To explain the theory of a new water collecting device.
 - C. To demonstrate the great difficulty the researchers met.
 - D. To make vivid the close-to-ideal efficiency of the new technology.
- 29. What's the unique advantage of the new technology?
 - A. It uses a device to wipe off condensed water.
 - B. It enables the water drops to run off by itself.
 - C. It consumes a very small amount of energy.
 - D. It has the upside of the pane specially coated.
- 30. What can we learn from the last paragraph?
 - A. The new technology has been put into use.
 - B. Other scientists have been improving the device.
 - C. Developed countries are in great need of this device.
 - D. It may take some time to further develop the technology.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Chinese people may not be that familiar with sports tourism but it is one of the fastest growing sectors of tourism, because an increasing number of people are showing interest in sports activities during tours even if sports is not the main objective of their travel. ____31___.

Sports tourism refers to tourism involving participation in or watching sports events and staying in an environment different from the usual tourist hotels or resorts. 32 At that time, people traveled to Olympia to watch or take part in Olympic competitions. Modern sports tourism, on the other hand, started in the 1990s

_____. There is also a lack of research to study its true potential. However, given that Chinese ties attach great impact. authorities attach great importance to people's health, sports tourism, in many ways, can meet people's demand for both leisure and at demand for both leisure and physical activity while leading to consumption upgrading and development of the tourism industry. The successful activity while leading to consumption winter sports has led to the the tourism industry. The success of the Beijing Winter Olympics in promoting winter sports has led to the

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号: zizzsw



dramatic increase in the demand for sports tourism a tourism.		rategration of sports and
	tutdual but !	steady into
dramatic increase in the demand for sports tourism a	and the graduat of	elemna ne de:
tourism.	. '- duet	ry today, willi by today growth
Sports tourism is the fastest growing goment of	of the tourism indust	
rate of about 15 percent globally. 34 Also, the integration of sports and tourism production and tourism markets to meet people's diversified contains the discontinuous production of sports and tourism markets to meet people's diversified contains the discontinuous production of sports and tourism markets to meet people's diversified contains the discontinuous production of sports and tourism productions.	- 11	load to the integration of the sports
Also, the integration of sports and tourism prod and tourism markets to meet people's diversified con hiking, horse riding and other outdoor activities.	lucts will eventually	peral tourism, consists of fishing.
and tourism markets to meet people's diversified con	sumption demand.	ctourism, too, has been
and tourism markets to meet people's diversified conhiking, horse riding and other outdoor activities attracting many tourists.	This for	rm of tours
attracting many tourists.		and boost the
attracting many tourists. In short, the rapid growth of sports tourism will high quality development in Chica.	help meet people's	leisure needs des the
high-quality development in China.		
A. It plays a vital role in rural construction.		
B. But sports tourism is still a new sector in Chir	na.	
C. However, this sector has long drawn people's		
D. The origin of sports tourism can be traced bac		ē.
E. In China, however, the growth rate is 30-40 pe		
F. Marathons, cycling, hiking and camping fall in	187	
G. The government can address some of the chal	lenges of rapidly ag	ing society.
第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分45分)		
第一节 完形填空(共20小题;每题1.5分,满	分 30 分)	
阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、	C和D四个选项中	中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳
选项,并在答题纸上将该项涂黑。		
I am a ridiculously early person. If possible, I		t 30 minutes early for everything.
These days, this is an37 to get some extra read	ding time; it used to	be an opportunity for a glass of
wine to settle my 38 when jumping into a party.		~
This time I was almost an hour early. So I went	to Charlie's house.	To get me 30 the way while
he was getting prepared, he took me to the40	bedroom and 41	me to his now, French hulldog
nunny I fell in love 42. I spent the entire nigh	it in the room with th	le nunny.
My previous job involved 43 a lot. But I l	had recently changed	1 44; my hours had settled.
I 46 with a pup named Lacy, who used to the middle of the page to draw my attention. Her start the middle of the page to draw my attention.	o get 47 of the	books I read and put her 48_
in the middle of the page to draw my attention. Her g	gentle, silly ways hav	ve 49 With me
		haller version of Lacy, which I
didn't even realize I had 52 her until my sister	pointed it out.	of Lacy,
We have come as a for the past 13 years inserested. McNulty got me through the 55 pe	eriod of my life, the	me and McNults. We are
inseparable. We with got	and of my me, mro	ugh grief, and now I will be with
D pretend	C. hate	
D blame	C. excuse	D. happen
P nerves	C. problems	D. dutv
38. A. eyes	C. down upon	D. life
39. A. away from	SAPE 1	D. out of

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第II卷

第二节(共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入适当的内容(1个单词)或括号内单词的正确形式。

On Sunday, the Commercial Aircraft Corporation of China announced that the C919 aircraft ______56 (complete) all six test flights. Many might not understand it, _____57 ____ test flights are no ordinary things in the life of a new aircraft model.

Test flights are more about ___58__ (judge) the aircraft's safety and reliability. Now, ___59__ the C919 in place, domestic airlines can stop worrying about a supply crisis.

However, there is room for constant 60 (improve), as some parts of the C919 61 (import) from the West. Even 62 Changjiang-1000A engine, a domestic alternative, 63 (have) many imported parts. It is therefore necessary for the domestic manufacturers to work harder to 64 (constant) raise the proportion of domestic parts in the C919.

That will, in turn, help China's aircraft-manufacturing industry to go global. So far, the CACC has reportedly received about 1,000 65 (order) for the C919, with the majority of those coming from domestic airlines. With its improved performance and better technology, more international orders will come in the future.

第四部分 写作 (共两节,满分 40 分)

第一节 应用文写作 (满分 15 分)

假如你是一所国际学校学生会干事李华。你校将对学生进行一次全员核酸检测。请你用英文草拟一则通知,通知全体学生参加核酸检测。

内容包括: 1.检测时间; 2.检测地点; 3.注意事项。

注意: 1.词数 80 词左右; 2.可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

词汇: 核酸检测 nucleic acid testing

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

图

答

更

4

内

类

華

細

第二节 读后续写(满分25分)

阅读下面短文,根据所给情节进行续写,使之构成一个完整的故事。

Radzi was the first out of the plane. He collected his luggage and quickly made his way to the arrival, hardly able to contain his excitement at meeting his family after six years abroad. He looked around expectantly, hoping to hear his voice being called out but he heard no sweet voices. He turned around and saw his parents, their dear faces shining with <u>pride</u> and pleasure but of his teenage twin sisters – none. There was no sign of them.

"They must be hiding somewhere - they love to play hide and seek.". His father smiled but said nothing. His mother kept on hugging him not allowing him to say anything. His father murmured, "Let's get home. They're waiting for us at home." Radzi smiled, relieved to know they Were at home. He kept on talking about how he toured Europe as Wani asked him to in her letter and he was rather puzzled whenever his parents exchanged glances.

Reaching home, he spied a lone figure at the door. "Why one? There should be two." The twins were inseparable but it could be that six years had made all the difference. As that lone figure rushed towards him, he thought it was Wani but she said she was Wati. So it must be. He really could not differentiate between the two of them and they had fun deceiving him all the time. And they really had a lot of laughter over his mistaking one for the other.

"Where's Wani?"

"In your bedroom."

"Wani, Bang's home."

He walked into his room and read the words 'Welcome Home, Dr. Radzi!' He trusted his twin sisters to be so dramatic! He was studying medicine as a doctor and he had been focusing on his final examinations which needed much concentration. Wati invited him to go downstream to their favorite hideout. "Bang, I wish to be alone with you without Wani. Wani can wait her turn." 注意:

- 1. 所续写短文的词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 至少使用 5 个短文中标有下划线的关键词语;
- 3. 续写部分分为两段,每段开头语已为你写好;
- 4. 续写完成后,请用下划线标出你所使用的关键词语。

Paragraph 1:

In a quiet sad and s	serious tone,	she related wha	t naa nappened	i io mani.	 _
In a go					

Paragraph 2:

He took the letter and walked to the graveyard.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



2022 学年第一学期浙江省七彩阳光新高考研究联盟返校联考 高三年级英语 参考答案与解析

第一部分 听力

1—5 BBAAC 6—10 BABBA 11—15 CACCB 16—20 ACCBC

第二部分 阅读理解

21-23 CBD 24-27 DACB 28-30 DBD 31-35 FDBEA

第三部分 语言运用

36-40 ACBDC 41-45 ABCAD 46-50 CADBA 51-55 CBDCB

56. had completed 57. but 58. judging 59. with 60.improvement

61. are imported 62. the 63. has 64. constantly 65. orders

第四部分 写作

第一节 应用文 One possible version

Dear students,

In order to ensure no case of covid-19 should appear on the campus, our school has decided to organize another nucleic acid testing for all the students. The testing will be carried out from 1p.m. to 3 p.m. this Friday in the gymnasium. The students are required to go and line up according to a time schedule to be given to each class later. During the testing, everyone should wear a mask and keep a distance of one meter, waiting quietly in line.

Students Union

第二节 读后续写 One possible version

In a quiet sad and serious tone, she related what had happened to Wani. A year ago, Wani fell seriously ill and was diagnosed with cancer. Everyone wanted to tell Radzi but Wani begged them not to as he was sitting for his finals and she did not want him to lose all concentration and be so upset. Everyone had to promise and even after his finals, she wrote him to tour Europe before coming home. She sent him photos of her with Wati, smiling, cheerful, and healthy. Radzi was stunned and asked in agony, "How could she? Why did you let her do it? Why? Why?" Wati kept silent. All she could do was to hug her brother, comforting him as he sobbed his heart out. When the tears dried up, Wati held out a letter. Radzi recognized the handwriting.

He took the letter and walked to the graveyard. Wati went with him, then left him to read the letter and to be alone in spirit with his beloved sister. "Bang, please don't grieve. Remember me as the healthy, cheerful, fun-loving sister. Treasure our past moments and keep me always in your heart. Wati is with you. In her, you see me. I want to be a doctor like you. I can't but you are one now. Be the best doctor I know. I am proud of you." As he read her letter, a strange peace fell on him. It was as though she was beside him, comforting him and holding his hand. He looked around, saw Wati and she smiled. In Wati, he saw Wani. He walked up to Wati, took her hand. Together, the brother and sister walked home in the silence of the quiet evening.

应用文评分标准

高三英语学科 参考答案 第1页 共7页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



一、各档次的给分范围和要求

档次	描述
第五档 (13-15 分)	完全完成了试题规定的任务。 -覆盖所有内容要点。 -应用了较多的语法结构和词汇。 -语法结构或词汇方面有些许错误,但为尽力使用较复杂结构或较高级词汇所致;具备较强的语言运用能力。
	-有效地使用了语句间的连接成分,使全文结构紧凑。 完全达到了预期的写作目的。
第四档 (10-12 分)	完全完成了试题规定的任务。 -虽漏掉 1、2 个次重点,但覆盖所有主要内容。 -应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求。 -语法结构或词汇方面应用基本准确,些许错误主要是因尝试较复杂语法结构或词汇所致。 -应用简单的语句间连接成分,使全文结构紧凑。 达到了预期的写作目的。
第三档 (7-9 分)	基本完成了试题规定的任务。 -虽漏掉一些内容,但覆能所有主要内容。 -应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求。 -有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,但不能响理解。 -应用简单的语句间连接成分,使全文内容连贯。 整体而言,基本达到了预期的写作目的。
第二档 (4-6 分)	未适当完成试题规定的任务。 -漏掉或未描述清楚一些主要内容,写了一些无关内容。 语法结构单调、词汇项目有限。 -有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,影响了对写作内容的理解。 -较少使用语句问的连接成分,内容缺少连贯性,信息未能清楚地传达给读者。
第一档 (1-3 分)	未完成试题规定的任务。 -明显遗漏主要内容,写了一些无关内容,原因可能是未理解试题要求。 -语法结构单调、词汇项目有限。 -较多语法结构或词汇方面的错误,影响对写作内容的理解。 -缺乏语句间的连接成分,内容不连贯。 信息未能传达给读者。
0分	未能传达给读者任何信息:内容太少,无法评判;写的内容均与所要求内容无关 或所写内容无法看清。

二、评分原则

- 1.本题总分为15分,按5个档次给分。
- 2.评分时, 先根据文章的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次, 然后以该档次的要求来衡量, 确定或调

高三英语学科 参考答案 第2页 共7页

10 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



整档次,最后给分。(评分时,应注意的主要内容为:内容要点、应用词汇和语法结构的丰富性和准确性及上下文的连贯性。)

- 4.词数少于60和多于100的,从总分中减去2分。
- 5.拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个方面,评分时,应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。英、美拼写及词汇用法均可接受。
- 6.如书写较差,以致影响交际,可将分数降低一个档次。

读后续写评分标准

- 一、评分原则:
- 1. 本题总分 25 分; 按 5 档给分;
- 2. 评分时, 先根据所给短文的内容和语言初步确定所属档次, 然后以该档次要求来衡量、确定或调整档次, 最后给分;
- 3. 词数少于 130 词, 总分扣除 2 分;
- 4. 主要从以下 4 个方面考虑:
 - (1) 与所给短文及段落开头语的衔接程度;
 - (2) 内容丰富性
 - (3) 语法结构及词汇的丰富性和准确性;
 - (4)) 上下文连贯性。
- 5. 拼写与标点符号准确性也是评分的一个重要方面;
- 6. 若书写较差,分数降低一档。
- 二、读后续写评分档次标准

评分档次	第一项	第二项	第三项	第四项
	与所给短文 融洽度	1. 4.34	所使用的 语法结构与词	有效的使用了语
第五档:	高,与所提供各个	内容丰富	汇丰富且准确 ,可能有	句间的连接成
21-25 分	段落开头语 衔接合	内谷干鱼	些许错误,但完全不影	分, 使所续写的
	理。		响意义的表达。	短文结构紧凑。
	与所给短文 融洽度		所使用的语法结构与词	比较有效的使用
第四档: 16-20 分	较高,与所提供各	内容比较 丰富	汇 较为丰富准确 ,可能	了语句间的 连接
	个段落开头语 衔接		有些许错误,但不影响	成分, 使所续写
	较合理。		意义的表达。	的短文结构紧
				凑。
	与所给短文关系 较	写出了若	所使用的语法结构与词	应用简单的语句
第三档:	为密切 ,与所提供	干有关内	汇能满足任务要求, 虽	连接成分 ,使所
11-15 分	各个段落开头语有	容。	有一些错误,但不影响	续写的短文结构
	一定程度的衔接。	1 °	意义的表达。	紧凑。
	与所给短文 有一定	写出了少	语法 结构单调 ,应用 词	较少 使用语句间
第二档:	关系,与所提供各	数相关内	汇有限,有一些语法结	的连接成分,全
6-10 分	个段落开头语有一	容。	构与词汇错误,影响了	文内容 缺少连贯
33	定衔接。	谷。	意义的表达。	性。
第一档:	与所给短文和各个	产出内容	语法 结构单调 ,应用词	缺乏语句间的连
1-5 分	段落开头语的 衔接	过少	汇很少,有较多语法结	接成分,全文内

高三英语学科 参考答案 第3页 共7页

11 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



较差。	构与词汇错误,严重影	容不连贯。
	响了意义的表达。	

答案详解

- 21. C 从文章第一段可知, 他必须挣钱帮助家里维持开支。故选 C。
- 22. B 本文叙事使用倒叙手法,最后一段谈到的是大学考试时写他的这段经历的。故选 B.
- 23. D 文章主要叙述作者第一次工作面试的经历。故选 D。
- 24. D 从文章第一段第一句可知答案 D。
- 25. A 从文章第二段可知,关键问题在于对产品的规格缺乏清晰的表述,存在模糊的灰色地带。故选
- 26. C 从下一句话的 prevent 可知,这种误导阻碍了资金和资源流入真正的绿色的公司和企业。故选
- 27. B 从文章最后一段可知,负责人的投资还处在"teenage vears"。由此可知答案 B。
- 28. D 第二段和第三段的数字是用来说明集水装置的高效。故选 D。
- 29. B 从文章第四段可知, 这一集水装置不需要使用能源, 而是使用了一种特殊涂层使得水滴形成并 并自动掉落。故选 B。
- 30. D 从文章最后一段可知,这一装置需要其他科学家进一步改进或与其他手段结合。所以改进还 需要一点时间。故选 D。
- 31. F 从本段可知,运动旅游的特征之一是运动并非是人们的主要目的。因此这些运动不是那些高度 竞技的运动,而是适合大众的运动。F 选项列举的正符合这些特征。故选 F。
- 32. D 从空格后一句可知,本句是关于运动旅游的起源的。故选 D。
- 33. B 从后一句可知,本段开头的内容因该是运动旅游是一个新兴产业。故选 B。
- 34. E 本段讲述运动旅游产业的增长速度。故选 E。
- 35. A 本句前后与乡村旅游有关。故选 A。
- 36. A 首段讲述作者的习惯。故选 A。
- 37. C 第二句和第三句叙述作者作为 carly person 的原因, 理由。 故选 C。
- 38. B 喝一杯红酒可能的作用是 settle my nerves, 而不会是其他作用, 故选 B。
- 39. D 他在做准备, 所以把我安顿好, 不要妨碍他。故选 D。
- 40. C 为了安顿我不妨碍他, 合理的做法是把我安排到一个空房间里。这个房间与是否漂亮无关, 而 目上下文重也没有这样的信息。故选 C。
- 41. A 他将我介绍给他的宠物狗。故选 A。
- 42. B 我一下子就喜欢上了这个宠物。故选 B。
- 43. C 从后句可知,作者现在有了固定的时间。说明之前经常出差,没有条件养宠物。故选 C。
- 44. A 现在有了固定时间,因此合理的原因是换了工作。故选 A。
- 45. D 那个晚上她意识到了要养宠物, 故选 D。
- 46. C 本段讲述作者小时候养宠物的经历。故选 C。

高三英语学科 参考答案 第4页 共7页

12 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



- 47. A 从后文的吸引我的注意可知这个宠物因为我认真读书而没有关注它而嫉妒。故选 A。
- 48. D 宠物不让我看书, 既然是将爪子放在我读的页面中间。故选 D。
- 49. B 作者对这个宠物的憨憨萌萌的举动一直不能忘怀。故选 B。
- 50. A 作者想拥有自己的宠物。因此选 A。
- 51. C 要领养宠物需排队等待。故选 C。
- 52. B 作者领养的宠物是小号的 Lacy。因此说我是按照 Lacy 的样子选了我的新宠物。故选 B。
- 53. D 这 13 年来我们形影不离。故选 D。
- 54. C 当我说 we 的时候我的意思是指 故选 C。
- 55. B 本句讲述这个宠使我度过艰难时刻。故选 B。
- 56. had completed (1.5 分)考查时态。宣布时是过去时,在此之前已完成六次,所以是过去完成时。
- 57. but (1.5 分)考查连词。两句的逻辑关系为转折,故使用 but 连接。
- 58. judging (1.5 分) 考查非谓语动词。介词后使用动名词作宾语,此处又是主动关系,故使用 ing 主动形式。
- 59. with (1.5 分) 考查 with 结构用法。前面构造一个非谓语短语或是介词短语, 然后是一个句子。
- 60. improvement (1.5 分) 考查名词,词性转换。
- 61. are imported (1.5分)考查句子结构,需要谓语,被动语态,现在时态。
- 62. the (1.5分)考查冠词用法,某种型号的发动机,特指,用定冠词。
- 63. has (1.5 分)考查时态和主谓一致,主语为单数,因此动词使用单数形式。
- 64. constantly (1.5 分) 副词修饰动词。
- 65. orders (1.5 分) 名词的复数形式。

英语听力原文

Text 1

W: Look! How do you like the way I arranged the furniture in my room?

M: Fine, Anna. But I think you should put some paintings on the walls.

Text 2

W: Jim, did you go fishing yesterday afternoon?

M: Yes. I went fishing with some friends. But I didn't take any fish home.

W: Why?

M:When I got a fish, I set it free at once, because I went fishing just for pleasure.

Text 3

W: Glad to meet you, sir. I've just moved here from New York.

高三英语学科 参考答案 第5页 共7页

13 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



M: It's nice meeting you. This is my wife Sandy and they are my children. This is my son, Mike, and my two daughters, Ann and Christina.

Text 4

W: So where did you travel this past summer?

M: The Crimea. My parents decided to travel there.

W: Did you have a good time there?

M: Well, it was the greatest mistake they had ever made.

Text 5

W: Do you like your teachers at your new school, Mark?

M: Yes. They're very welcoming and friendly. I've learned a lot in their classes. All of them are just amazing.

W: I'm glad to hear that.

Text 6

M: Hi, John. How's it going?

W: Terrible. I just found out I have a chemistry test tomorrow.

M: Your professor didn't tell you until now?

W: Actually, he told us — I just didn't hear it.

M: What are you going to do? Stay up all night?

W: I'll have to, because I also have an exam in French tomorrow.

Text 7

W: So why did you decide to start a GoFundMe campaign?

M: Well, last year many animal shelters came to me asking me to help their animals because I had found a good way to encourage people to adopt animals from an animal shelter. And many people had told my story on the Internet. So I decided to help more animals by starting the campaign to collect money for the shelters.

W: So how much money has your campaign raised?

M: \$ 10,000. And I've already spent half of the money in helping animals.

W: How can people learn more about your work?

M: They can visit my Facebook, Instagram, or website.

W:Well, thank you for sparing some time for my newspaper. I cannot wait to share your story with our readers.

Text 8

M: Have a seat, Lisa. Now, what's the problem?

W: Well, as I told you on the phone, I'm having a bit of trouble with the owner of the flat, Mr. White. When I moved in six months ago, there was no cooker in the kitchen and the hot water system wasn't working properly. He agreed to have them fixed. But now still nothing has been done.

M: So he's broken his promise.

W: Yeah, and not only that. He wants to increase the money by \$10 a week!

M: It is unbearable. Well, he can't do that without your agreement, you know.

W: Yes, but the trouble is he can ask me to move out if I don't agree.

M: Yes, that's true. He can. However, he can't just throw you out on the street. He has to give you a

高三英语学科 参考答案 第6页 共7页

[4] 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



reasonable notice, usually a month in advance.

Text 9

M: What a busy week!

W: Really! I've never seen so much work.

M: Right. How are you going to spend your weekend?

W: I don't know. I have no idea.

M: Would you like to play some tennis with me before going home?

W: I'm afraid not. I'm not good at sports. I have never played tennis, and I know I would be terrible.

M: You should try it. It's a great game. Come on, let me help you. I'm a good player, and a good teacher,

too. What do you say?

W: OK, but don't say I didn't warn you.

M: That was a pretty good shot, Mary.

W: Thanks. This is fun!

M: Let me help you with your serve. I think that with a little help you can be a good player.

W: No one has ever tried to show me how to play a sport before. Maybe I should learn to do something.

M: Of course, you can. All you need is a little help and a lot of practice.

W: Do you really think I can be a good player?

M: Well, maybe not a Michael Zhang, but better than the average. Would you like to play again Wednesday?

W: Yes. This has been fun.

Text 10

M: It's hard to avoid traveling over the holidays but I had never had a worse experience than the one I had last week.

I flew back to Tucson, Arizona, to be with my wife's family, as we do every Christmas. I usually got to the airport two hours before my flight for my business trips, and this had been no exception. When I got there, though, I saw that the security line was out the door.

It was the holiday, so people were traveling with a lot of extra packages. It took twice as long as it normally would to get to the front of the line.

When I finally got to the gate, I found out that my flight had been oversold. The gate agent was looking for people to voluntarily give up their seats for a later flight in exchange for a \$100 travel ticket. If she didn't get enough volunteers, she would have to persuade people not to take the flight. Luckily, several people took her up on the offer and the rest of us boarded.

I love the holidays but I don't love holiday travel.

高三英语学科 参考答案 第7页 共7页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



reasonable notice, usually a month in advance.

Text 9

M: What a busy week!

W: Really! I've never seen so much work.

M: Right. How are you going to spend your weekend?

W: I don't know. I have no idea.

M: Would you like to play some tennis with me before going home?

W: I'm afraid not. I'm not good at sports. I have never played tennis, and I know I would be terrible.

M: You should try it. It's a great game. Come on, let me help you. I'm a good player, and a good teacher,

too. What do you say?

W: OK, but don't say I didn't warn you.

M: That was a pretty good shot, Mary.

W: Thanks. This is fun!

M: Let me help you with your serve. I think that with a little help you can be a good player.

W: No one has ever tried to show me how to play a sport before. Maybe I should learn to do something.

M: Of course, you can. All you need is a little help and a lot of practice.

W: Do you really think I can be a good player?

M: Well, maybe not a Michael Zhang, but better than the average. Would you like to play again Wednesday?

W: Yes. This has been fun.

Text 10

M: It's hard to avoid traveling over the holidays but I had never had a worse experience than the one I had last week.

I flew back to Tucson, Arizona, to be with my wife's family, as we do every Christmas. I usually got to the airport two hours before my flight for my business trips, and this had been no exception. When I got there, though, I saw that the security line was out the door.

It was the holiday, so people were traveling with a lot of extra packages. It took twice as long as it normally would to get to the front of the line.

When I finally got to the gate, I found out that my flight had been oversold. The gate agent was looking for people to voluntarily give up their seats for a later flight in exchange for a \$ 100 travel ticket. If she didn't get enough volunteers, she would have to persuade people not to take the flight. Luckily, several people took her up on the offer and the rest of us boarded.

I love the holidays but I don't love holiday travel.

高三英语学科 参考答案 第7页 共7页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线





17

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830